
February 13, 2018 Steering Committee Meeting Oslo Access Phase II Study 

A steering committee meeting was held for the Phase II Oslo Access Study on February 13, 2018, at 1:30 

p.m. at the HEI Office in Grand Forks, ND. The purpose of this meeting was to recap the BTAG meeting 

that was held on January 9, to report on Houston Engineering’s action items since that meeting, and to 

discuss further modeling and analysis before drafting the final report. The following list of meeting 

attendees was taken from the sign-in sheet. 

Kyle Schlomann  MSTRWD 
Joel Praska  MSTRWD 
Gregg Thielman  HEI 
Tony Nordby  HEI 
Bill Peterson  MSTRWD 
Randy Gjestvang ND SWC 
John Nelson  MSTRWD 
James Bergman  BTAG 
Derek Gowan  BTAG 
J.T. Anderson  MN DOT 

Bret Zimmerman also participated via Skype. 

Shortly after the December Steering Committee meeting, BTAG put together a list of questions 
regarding the modeling results. In order to address these questions, Bret and Gregg arranged an 
informal meeting with BTAG that was held on January 9, 2018 at the Houston Engineering office in 
Grand Forks. It was decided at this meeting to focus only on Alternative B moving forward. After further 
discussion, Houston Engineering was directed to look at what could be done to reduce the upstream 
impacts of the project. 

Bret presented modeling results for two new alternatives, looking to address some of the localized 
impacts upstream of Oslo; areas with more than 0.5’ of stage increase during a 100-year event. 
Alternative C includes everything from Alternative B, but with the addition of a short diversion channel 
near the outlet of the Turtle River. Alternative D also includes a diversion channel beginning at the same 
location, but takes water directly North for approximately 3 miles and terminates near the ND-54 and 
R.R. crossings over the Marais River. 

According to modeling results, Alternative C reduced estimated stage increases for some of these areas 
by up to 0.1’ or more for a 100-year event. Alternative D modeling results indicated similar benefits to 
Alternative C, but covered a slightly bigger area. Bret indicated that in order to reduce these localized 
impacts any further, the levees would have to be moved further away from the channel or their level of 
protection would have to be reduced. 

After some discussion on the new alternatives, it was determined by the Steering Committee that 
Alternative D was not feasible due to its significant excavation cost and the number of private farm 
yards the proposed channel would cut through. 

Derek Gowan asked how theses stage increases might impact Interstate 29 and if Alternative C would 
impact the duration of overtopping for the downstream highways. Bret indicated that the areas with 
stage increases would not adversely affect I-29. As for the duration of overtopping, Bret indicated from 
the hydrograph that the highway would overtop for a shorter duration but at a greater depth. 

Further analyzing Alternative C, it became apparent that lowering the driveway to the property just 
South of the proposed channel was not really an option. Derek Gowan also questioned if this was worth 
the effort if only a few sections would benefit from it. After further discussion, Houston Engineering 
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agreed to analyze if there would be any benefit to removing the Texas crossing on 34th Ave and 
modifying the Ag-Levee alignment where it ties back to I-29. 

Following up on a request from the last Steering Committee Meeting, J.T. Anderson provided a 
document summarizing MNDOT’s flood related expenditures on TH1, TH9, and TH220 for the years of 
1996 – 2017. J.T. also brought to attention the in-slope armoring costs from 2010 and 2012, indicating 
the measures that MNDOT has taken in an attempt to minimize future flood damages. 

Gregg mentioned that it might be worthwhile to try to obtain similar information from the NDDOT and 
the Northern Plains Rail Road, given the potential need for some sort of economic analysis on the end of 
the ND SWC. Randy Gjestvang indicated that the rule governing this requirement is in draft form now, 
but it may not yet be available for him to share with the rest of the Steering Committee. Randy also 
mentioned that there is no mandated cost-to-benefit ratio as of yet. 

James Bergman stated the need to further reduce the large spread stage increases upstream of Oslo, 
since getting support from Grand Forks County is vital to the success of the project. James pointed to 
the large head difference between upstream and downstream the Oslo bridges as an indication that 
there is still not enough conveyance going through Oslo. After some discussion, Bret and Gregg agreed 
to look at what can be done to increase conveyance through this area and what impact it might have 
upstream and downstream from Oslo. 

There was a brief discussion on the next steps and action items moving forward. The NDDOT and 
Northern Plains Rail Road are to be contacted for information about their flood related expenses. 
Houston Engineering will begin drafting a report summarizing Phase II of the Oslo Access Study and will 
follow through on the Steering Committee’s request for further modeling and analysis of new 
Alternative C. 

The meeting adjourned at approximately 3:45 p.m. with the next Steering Committee Meeting to be 
scheduled at a later date. 


